
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

CREATION OF AGRICULTURE PROTECTION AREA

Summit County received an application from D. Daniel Neeleman to create an Agriculture 
Protection Area in accordance with Section 11-1-3 of the Eastern Summit County Development 
Code and Section 17-41 of the Utah State Code. The proposal involves Parcels CD-487, CD-498, 
CD-395, CD-408, and CD-487-C located in Eastern Summit County (328 acres). This application 
is available for public inspection at Summit County Community Development, 60 North Main 
Street, Coalville, Utah, during regular business hours. 

Any person affected by establishment of this Agriculture Protection Area may file a written 
request with Summit County, for modification of the proposal or written objections, by 5:00 
p.m., February 20, 2020.

The proposal will be reviewed, a public hearing held, and a recommendation may be 
forwarded, by the Eastern Summit County Planning Commission on Thursday, February 20, 
2020, at 6:00 p.m. at the Summit County Courthouse Council Chambers, 60 North Main, 
Coalville, UT.

Summit County Council will consider the recommendation, hold a public hearing, and may take
final action on the application on Wednesday, March 11, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. also at the Summit 
County Courthouse.

For further information, please contact Kirsten Whetstone at Summit County Community 
Development, P.O. Box 128, 60 North Main Street, Coalville, Utah 84017, (435) 336-0157,  
kwhetstone@summitcounty.org.

Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations 
during this meeting should notify the Summit County Department of Community 
Development at (435) 336-3123 prior to the meeting.
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